

ALT Journal

[A] ヒントなし ver.

Let's Make Accessories

By: Jhanae George (Tome ALT)

I love accessories! I like bracelets, necklaces, rings, and more. After moving to Japan, I was so excited to see many accessory stores here. But I have one big problem. I have a metal allergy. So, I can't buy things at most accessories stores. The metals we sould was were either ei

most accessories stores. Then one day, I saw a shop where you could make your own accessories. The metals we could use were either silver or gold. So, my allergy would be okay!

My first time, I went with my friend in Tokyo. I made one ring. I got to size my finger, choose the design, and even put a message on the inside of the ring. My second time, I went with my best friend in Sendai. Together we made friendship rings. That time I got to hammer the metal and even melt the ring together! Recently, I went with my sister in Okinawa. With her, I made a bracelet. Like before, I hammered and shined the metal, and then bent it to the perfect size. There are shops like these all over Japan! I think making accessories is the best souvenir and activity to do with friends and family while here in Japan.

① 【重要】まずは、知らない単語や表現があっても文脈から推測しながら読み進めてみましょう。 ② ①をした上で単語のヒントがほしい場合は、【B】ヒントありver.(次のページ)に進みましょう。

Questions

- I Why can't Ms. Jhanae buy accessories from regular stores?
- 2 What did Ms. Jhanae make the second time she went to an accessory store?
- 3 Where can you find a shop like this?

ins. Sinding fold as about many different accessories she made. Wify don't you make your		
own! Please describe your accessory!	Draw your Accessory	
What will you make?		
What color is it?		
What metal is it?		



【B】ヒントあり ver.

Let's Make Accessories

By: Jhanae George (Tome ALT)

I love accessories! I like bracelets, necklaces, rings, and more. After moving to Japan, I was so excited to see many accessory stores here. But I have one big problem. I have a metal allergy. So, I can't buy things at most accessories stores. Then one day, I saw a shop where

most accessories stores. Then one day, I saw a shop where you could make your own accessories. The metals we could use were either silver or gold. So, my allergy would be okay!

My first time, I went with my friend in Tokyo. I made one ring. I got to size my finger, choose the design, and even put a message on the inside of the ring. My second time, I went with my best friend in Sendai. Together we made friendship rings. That time I got to hammer the metal and even melt the ring together! Recently, I went with my sister in Okinawa. With her, I made a bracelet. Like before, I hammered and shined the metal, and then bent it to the perfect size. There are shops like these all over Japan! I think making accessories is the best souvenir and activity to do with friends and family while here in Japan.

- ※ accessory: アクセサリー bracelet: ブレスレット necklace: ネックレス ring: 指輪
- ※ allergy: アレルギー friendship: 友情 hammer: ハンマーで叩く melt: ~を溶かす
- ※ recently: 最近では shine: ~を磨く bend: ~を曲げる souvenir: お土産

Questions

- Why can't Ms. Jhanae buy accessories from many stores?
- 2 What did Ms. Jhanae make the second time she went to an accessory store?
- 3 Where can you find a shop like this?

\bigstar	Ms. Jhanae told us about many different accessories she made.	Why don't you make your
	own! Please describe your accessory!	Draw your Accessory
WŁ	nat will vou make?	

Wildi Will you make	
What color is it?	
What metal is it?	

※ describe: 描写する、説明する



ALT Journal【解答例】

アクセサリーを作りましょう!

Jhanae George (登米 ALT)

私はアクセサリーが大好きです!ブレスレット、ネックレス、指輪などが好きです。日本に引っ越してきて、アクセサリーショップがたくさんあるのを見て、とても興奮しました。でも、ひとつ大きな問題があります。私は金属(※ニッケル)アレルギーなんです。だから、たいていのアクセサリーショップでは買うことができないのです。そんなある日、自分でアクセサリーを作れるお店を見かけました。使う金属はシルバーかゴールドでした。これなら私のアレルギーも大丈夫です!

初めて東京の友人と行きました。指輪をひとつ作りました。指のサイズを合わせ、デザインを選び、指輪の内側にメッセージを入れました。二度目は仙台に親友と一緒に行きました。一緒にフレンドシップリングを作りました。その時は、金属をハンマーで叩いて、一緒に指輪を溶かしました!最近では、妹と一緒に沖縄に行きました。彼女と一緒にブレスレットを作りました。前と同じように、金属をハンマーで叩いてピカピカにして、完璧なサイズに曲げました。このようなお店は日本中にあります!アクセサリー作りは、日本にいる間に友達や家族とする最高のお土産であり、アクティビティだと思います。

Questions

- I Why can't Jhanae buy accessories from regular stores? ジャネイ先生は普通の店でなぜアクセサリーを買うことができないのですか?
 - (例) She has a metal allergy.
- 2 What did Jhanae make the second time she went to an accessory store? アクセサリー屋 に二回目に行った時、ジャネイ先生は何を作りましたか?
 - (例) She made friendship rings with her friend.
- 3. Where can you find a shop like this? このような店はどこで見つけられますか? (例) You can find them all over Japan.
- ★ ジャネイ先生は自分で作った様々なアクセサリーについて教えてくれました。あなたも自分のアクセサリーを作ってみませんか? あなたのアクセサリーを描写してみてください。

何を作りたいですか? (例) I will make a necklace.

アクセサリーは何色ですか? (例) It will be a silver necklace with a green jewel.

どんな金属を使いますか? (例) It will be made of silver.



☆ 世界ではルールやマナーがどう違うか、考えたことがありますか。例えば、日本の学校ではアクセサリーをつけてはいけないところが多いですよね。ジャネイ先生はアメリカ出身です。その多くの学校ではアクセサリーをつけたり、マニキュアを塗ったり、髪の色を変えたりすることができます!他の国では握手をして挨拶をしますが、中東では左手で握手をするのは失礼とされています。日本も世界と比べるとユニークなルールがたくさんあります。ALTに自国と違うルールがあるか聞いてみて、日本ならではのルールやマナーを教えてあげてください!